Minutes Admissions and Academic Standards Committee Meeting

Minutes for March 2, 2005

Committee Members Present: Michael Braun, Nancy Clauter, Richard Jeffries, Walter Ferrier, Tamara Brown and Mike Shanks.

Guests Present: Brian Jackson, Marilyn Lyons, and Jeannine Blackwell

The meeting was called to order at 10:00 AM. Ferrier moved and Shanks second a motion to approve the minutes from the November 29, 2004 meeting. Vote: all in favor. 

Jeannine Balckwell then summarized a proposal from the Graduate Council to change the way Doctoral candidates enroll and pay for their dissertation research credits. During her summary she amended the proposal so that the last two sentences of the second paragraph read: “Students needing continuing enrollment beyond the semester of the final examination will register in XXX 749 769 at 0 credit hours, with no tuition charge. Students may be responsible for other fees and student loan repayment.” She also amended the last two sentences of the third paragraph to read: “If it is waived, the student will be enrolled by the Director of Graduate Studies in 749 769 (0 hours), with no tuition charge. Students may be responsible for other fees and student loan repayment.”

Blackwell explained that the change was being proposed so that students could be better tracked, once they passed their qualifying examine, and so that there was a financial incentive for the students to complete their degrees in a prompt fashion. She also noted that the new proposal reflected the way the great majority of UK’s benchmark universities handled these courses and that the members of the Graduate Faculty had voted overwhelmingly in support of the change, as was the case in the other proposals that she was about to present. Additionally, Blackwell emphasized that this was not a moneymaking move on behalf of the University; the new way of handling the classes would generate roughly the same amount of money as the old way

Committee members asked Blackwell to clarify several points about the proposal, and were ultimately satisfied with Blackwell’s responses. Ferrier then moved and Clauter seconded a motion to accept the proposal as amended. Vote: All in favor.

Blackwell then explained a second proposal from the Graduate Council to place a time limit of 5 years, with possible extensions of up to three years, from the time a student enrolled in a doctoral program to the time they passed their qualifying examine. Blackwell explained that currently there was no time limit, meaning that students could remain enrolled in their programs indefinitely, prior to taking their qualifying exams. 

After clarifying some points about the proposal, the Committee agreed that some time limitations should be applied, and that the proposed time limitations were reasonable. Brown then moved and Jeffries seconded a motion to accept the proposal as presented. Vote: All in favor. 

Blackwell then summarized the last proposal that would require each doctoral program to define in their Graduate Student Handbook what was viewed as good student progress to completion of the doctoral degree, on an annual basis. The proposal would also require the doctoral programs to annually review each student and report to him or her whether they were showing good progress. Blackwell explained that many programs already did this, and that such procedures kept students informed of their progress, and greatly reduced misunderstandings. 

The Committee again asked for clarifications regarding some points, then Clauter moved and Jeffries seconded a motion to approve the proposal as presented. Vote: All in favor. 

Having no further proposals to review, the meeting was adjourned. 

